WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDDWUDD

www.welshstdonats.co.uk August 2023

Emma Hall was elected as Vice Chair for the year 23-24 at our meeting on July 4th.

HENSOL FOREST: the Community Council has concerns about the impact the restricted access to Psygodlyn Mawr has had upon walkers, particularly those with mobility issues and pushchairs. Councillors continue to seek justification from Natural Resources Wales for the reduction in access to, and recent operations around, Pysgodlyn Mawr. County Councillor Michael Morgan has agreed to take the matter up and has asked residents to write in to him with their views. mjmorgan@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

POLICE REPORT: There were no reported crimes in the Welsh St Donats area in June. Cuppa with a Copper at the Three Horse Shoes Pub, Peterson has returned on the 4th Friday of the month.

HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY:

Welsh St Donats: Welsh St Donats Village has not been included in the Vale of Glamorgan roll out to reduce the speed limit from 30mph to 20mph. This is contrary to previous information provided. We have asked County Councillor Michael Morgan to take this up on our behalf.

Tair Onen: our request for improved access at Tair Onen on to the A48 was not considered justified at present but the Vale Council have agreed to review this if circumstances change. Improved signage for the three areas of Tair Onen is still under discussion and we hope to have a site meeting with Vale Officers to clarify our request.

Maendy: discussions continue with the Vale Council to improve access on to the A4222 at Maendy from the Trerhyngyll direction by providing a mirror.

FINANCES: Payment was made (£300) for cutting grass in June and July.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS: the Community Council considered applications at Ty Isha (23/00019) and 18 Tair Onen (23/00558) and noted the Vale Council had approved 23/00196, Summerleaze, Welsh St Donats, 23/0072 Ty Mynydd Farm and 23/00187/Ty Isha.

Our next meetings are on 8th August and 5th September. If you have any concerns or queries you feel the Community Council may be able to assist you with, please do not hesitate to get in touch with the Clerk or Community Councillors. We will do our very best to help you. Contact details and more general information are on the website.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk. <u>clerkwsd@gmail.com</u> 01446-774833